MINUTES

HOUSE JUDICIARY, RULES & ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE

DATE: Thursday, January 11, 2018

TIME: 1:30 P.M.

PLACE: Room EW42

MEMBERS: Chairman Luker, Vice Chairman Malek, Representatives Perry, Dayley, McDonald,
Cheatham, Kerby, Nate, Chaney, Amador, Hanks, Zito, Zollinger, Ehardt, Gannon,
McCrostie, Wintrow

ABSENT/ Representative(s) Dayley, Hanks

EXCUSED:

GUESTS: Holly Koole Nebholtz, IPPA; Barbara Jorden, ITZA
Chairman Luker called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.
Chairman Luker welcomed the committee and those in attendance. He welcomed
new committee member Rep. Ehardt, who is replacing former Rep. Trujillo; new
committee secretary Wendy Carver-Herbert; and House Page, Trent Kuykendoll,
a senior from Boise High School.
Chairman Luker explained the Rules Review will be handled by the full committee
and Vice Chairman Malek will lead the Rules Review process. He will determine
how and when each agency will address the Rules before the committee.
Chairman Luker asked the committee if there is any interest in taking a trip to one
of the correctional facilities for a committee tour. Based on the positive response
from committee members, a tour will be set up for later in the session.
Rep. Nate asked whether it would be possible to allow remote testimony since
several committee members have constituents from all over the state, and other
committees have allowed this in the past. Chairman Luker agreed to look into this
request and will get back to the committee with a response at a later date.

ADJOURN: There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was
adjourned at 1:36 p.m.
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